MEG Management Committee meeting

21.05.2008, 14:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Rik Henson, Rhodri Cusack, Olaf Hauk, Maarten Van Casteren, Marie Smith, Georgie Morrill (minutes).
1. Apologies for absences
· Yury Shtyrov
· Oleg Korzyukov
· Clare Dine
· Gary Chandler
· Rob Anthony
2. Matters arising 
The Committee welcomed Marie Smith to the CBU.  RH explained that it was a priority to give Marie training to become an MEG operator as soon as possible.  This will enable her to start operating for the GSK projects over the next 2 years and take some of the load off the other operators if needed.  The latter will be discussed outside the Management Committee meeting though.  She has published several EEG studies with novel analysis and is an expert in Matlab.  RH confirmed that there are 2 slots per week for the GSK project at present, which will increase to 4 per week starting in July.  At the moment GSK are only getting 75% of subjects needed so this will be reviewed.
FP informed the committee (via Yury’s update) that Panasonic are sending us a temporary replacement projector whilst they fix the focusing problem with ours.  MvC reported that the temporary one had already arrived and that our one had been sent off for repair now.  The any delays need to be checked to make sure they match the original as this could affect data analysis.
Action: CD/MvC/OK liaise with Marie about her shadowing them.
3. Minutes from the last meeting
RH will follow up the request of Steve who is a radiographer for MRI to be trained to be an MEG operator too.  
    The minutes were approved.
Action: RH to liaise with Steve and Helen about possible MEG operator training for Steve.
4. Computing











RC reported that a researcher launched around 80 Maxfilter jobs which was making the Linux system very unresponsive recently.  This is because there is not much memory and when you run this amount of jobs it starts to swap to disk which slows the system down considerably.  RC requested to the researcher that they don’t run as many jobs as a temporary solution, but in more long term RC requested to the Committee that the Elekta items are moved onto the high-numbered MEG machines (L37-L42) which have lots more memory (16GB) and they each have 8 processors.    RH asked if this will impact on researchers looking at raw data on NME, but they aren’t being used much at all. RH suggested a hard limit added to the system to make it impossible to run, for example, more than 18 jobs at a time.  RC thought maybe the softer approach was better and FP suggested giving guidelines.  A decision was then made for RC to create a program which responds to how busy the system is and then the limit will vary flexibly according to how many jobs are running.  
Action:  RC to set flexible limit to Maxfilter.
5. Next Neuromag visit
Neuromag will update the Acquisition software and also do further minor modifications to the EEG Amps (do with 50Hz interference) on Mon 26th May which is a bank holiday. Many thanks to Oleg for volunteering to be here during the bank holiday Monday for this!

On Tuesday morning they will still be here to monitor the recordings to
make sure everything is still working after the changes.  
6. Lab Business and Progress
6.1  Acquisition software – This will be partly replaced on Monday 26th May at the Neuromag visit.
6.2
Simultaneous MEG and EEG recordings – There will be a box/shielding put around the EEG amp.
6.3  MEG Operator / Researcher Qualification Procedure – Marie Smith will be trained to become an operator.
6.4  Eye tracker – This will be delivered in August.
6.5 Visual supine stimulation – To be discussed at next meeting

.
6.6  Foot pedal – OH has spoken to Dan who will be ready to test this in his study in a week’s time.
6.7  Other issues – The Degausser is too strong to be used.
7. April MEG Lab stats







GM showed the committed the spreadsheet showing the usage of the lab during April.  There are a few cancelled slots for this month and it was suggested that GM remind researchers of the 10 calendar day cancellation policy and the fact that back-ups can be used and paid to still make use of the lab if the subject is unsuitable or doesn’t turn up.
Action:  GM to send email reminder.
8. AOB
None.
9. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 4th June in the West Wing Seminar Room.
